
NHASH minutes from 9/10/25, taken by DMJ 

Attendees: Pete and Pauli Johnson, Cam and Emi Reid, Paul and Darlene Johnson, Wade Pellerin, guests: 
Dan and Lynn, EDR Family Septic Inspections, Adam of Waste Warriors 

Zoom attendees: Mandie Rowell, Sandra Peters, Greg and Rhonda Chasse  

Meeting commenced at 6:37pm, 1st Pauli J, 2nd Emi 

Last meetings minutes were reviewed and voted on, 1st by DJ, 2nd by Mandie, no discussion- Vote: passed  

Treasurers report: Business checking: $3,894.96,           Scholarship account: $2,687.12 

           Get Pumped account: $1,104.74       1yr term CD account: $6,467.56 

Motion: 1st Pauli, 2nd Emi, no discussion Vote: passed   

DES report by Wade:  

- Discussed the required opening of the Env-Wq 800, the Sludge Regs. 
- Mentioned Septic Smart week next week, to check out DES’s social media posts 
- Discussion ensued relative to some wwtps:  Epping; unlikely to reopen to septic receiving for a 

long time, siting NPDES regulation troubles. Newmarket; now taking septage. N. Conway; 
restricting out of state septage as they have equipment problems. Portsmouth’s Pierce Island 
plant also had some broken sludge equipment issues and are currently trucking solids to 
Pease.  

- Mention of the new Residual Management Section Supervisor Mr Rene Boudoin  

Emi expressed her concern that there are fewer places that accept porta potty waste, including a 
concern she believes there is a company claim to go a certain wwtps but don’t actually go there.  Emi 
also discussed her situation with the Town of Nottingham that are allowing a new neighbor to squeeze her 
fathers business, of over 50 yrs, off his home land, which includes her potties.  So frustrating.  Not sure 
there is anything or DES can do to help. Pete suggested a septic truck parade down Main St- :D  

GOSWA, no report 

Confined Entry Class in early 2026. Jan 14th was set, with a snow date of Jan 21st/.  Ray Bellemore has 
agreed to host once again in Goffstown.  Sandra will contact and make plans with her contacts/ 
instructors.  We NEED 20 participants. Target enrollment fees will be $20.00-$25.00 per participant.  
Mandie indicated she may have 7 participants.  Sandra will work things up on her end.  NHASH will get 
the word out, emails, and on social media to drum up the required 20 people.  

Darlene discussed that Ashley has been working on content for Septic Smart week, so look it up and 
share on your pages.   Ashley’s been working on member spotlights, again, go to NHASH.com and share 
your spotlights to your social media/websites for more exposure.  Thank you, Ashley for all that you do.  

DJ discussed the email we received from ServiceCore. I think it was discussed that we ask Dan if he 
thinks its worth hearing from them. Attendees then said it wouldn’t hurt to hear what they have to offer.  

Adjourned meeting at 7:45pm(ish) 1st Emi, 2nd Paul J, passed    


